
Status Update 3-04 regarding the Covid-19 Coronavirus     25th July 2020 

Dear fellow members of the JMSS 

I trust this update finds you all safe and well. We have completed two full weeks of Term Three now, with our Year 

10 students back into the swing of their return to school, albeit online. While social distancing is improving, it still 

presents its challenges. I received this solution during the week which I thought I would share with everyone: 

 

Students and staff might like to calculate how many of these ‘student and teacher bubbles’ could actually fit into 

JMSS should we be able to find enough!!! Like a lot of the great ideas spanning the globe now, nice – but sadly no. 

Thanks. However, it did brighten my day, I hope it does yours. 

More Room at Monash College 

You will all be pleased to hear we have managed to secure even more space at Monash College for the remainder of 

Term Two. We are looking at relocating some more classes together with our entire Music Program to some of the 

classrooms there which will be a wonderful change for students and staff involved in the program. We will learn 

more about the logistics of this next week. 

Parent Teacher Interviews 

All of you will receive information about the structure of these interviews this week. They are currently planned for 

Week Four, beginning on Monday 3rd August. Details about how to book appointments will be issued early next week 

to you all. They will be online meetings of course, and you will be able to access the links from home. Of course it is 

ideal if your son or daughter is also involved in each meeting, together with one or both parents, depending on your 

circumstances of course. 

Change of Arrangements 

Unfortunately, I write today with some admittedly disappointing news, as I announced at yesterday's online 

assembly. I chose to do that as I thought it better to pass on this news in a face-to-face (as it were) medium, in live 

time, and to everyone, rather than sending it on email, so I would now like to put it in print for you all. Put simply we 

have been refused permission by the Department of Education and Training to continue to run any further days of 

online learning for Year 11 and 12 students. The reason given was to ensure all Year 11 and 12 students in Victoria 

had the same face-to-face learning experience across the state from now on, as promised by the Minister for 

Education in a recent announcement. 

I would like to assure everyone that we did NOT embark on the hybrid model of two days online and three days of 
face-to-face learning without consultation. On the contrary I consulted with our Regional Office and with the 
President of the Secondary Principals Association, as well as a couple of collegiate Principals of select-entry schools, 
and all were in agreement with our position. Our reasons were twofold. Firstly, we are not a local government 
school. Our students come from all over the city, and many travel long distances on public transport. Secondly, we 
believe our online learning solution is excellent, and in our view as long as the students engage properly, they should 



not miss a beat in their learning. We teach every lesson for the fully allocated time, as if they were in a face-to-face 
environment. Therefore, we do not believe our VCE students would be disadvantaged in any way if we deferred 
model, just as they weren’t in Term Two. I put our case to our Region in writing, and on Friday afternoon of July 17th 
received a phone-call from them telling us we were ok to go ahead. Hence we began to implement the plan last 
week and I communicated this to all of you in last weekend’s Update. 
 
However, on Monday this week, I received a call from the Region to say they could not give us permission despite 
Friday's phone-call, and I had to seek it from the Deputy Secretary Mr David Howes. I had already sent the letter to 
him last weekend for his information, and spoke to him personally on Monday night to make him aware of our 
stance and the reasons for it. Late on Wednesday afternoon I had further contact with him, alerting me to 
Thursday's imminent advice, saying that ALL schools had been directed to maintain learning onsite for all Year 11 
and 12 students, and any Year 10s doing a VCE study.  
 
My conversations with Mr Howes have left him in no doubt about our view, but the matter has now been taken out 
of our hands. He is currently exploring final advice around Year 10 students undertaking a VCE study, especially 
regarding the situation where students would be required to come in to JMSS for one face-to-face lesson, and then 
either go home or remain at school to take the rest of their lessons online. I await his further advice. I will be in a 
better position therefore to advise all of our Year 10 students about this situation during next week, so for at least 
this coming week all of their lessons will continue online. 
 
This decision will also impact on assemblies so we are currently trying to work out a solution which is viable for these 
very important events which are of great cultural significance to the school.  
 
I believe many of you will be as disappointed as we are, and as many of our staff and students are, at this decision. I 
will raise the matter with our School Council on Tuesday night this week and hope they will support a further letter 
asking for this arrangement to be reinstated. The health and wellbeing of students and staff is uppermost in all our 
minds now, and certainly is the case with all of our parents. 
 
Masks 
 
Our first couple of days of wearing masks have gone well and I would like to thank all of the students for their co-
operation. It is also important you all know that Monash University will be enforcing strict protocols on campus 
regarding the wearing of masks. I am looking forward to the upcoming mask competition and seeing the creativity 
and ingenuity it will hopefully inspire! 
 
Finally… 
 
Despite the setback outlined in this issue, I am sure we will be able to continue to provide the high standard of 
education we are currently delivering for our students, both onsite and online, as well as the support and genuine 
encouragement they deserve. And I know you will continue to support our endeavours as well. I assure you I will 
keep you all updated if anything changes, and will be in a position to advise our Year 10s of how things will be 
managed in terms of their learning for the next four weeks of the lockdown. 
 
You will all be aware that our city is in a much different position than it was during the first six-week lockdown in 
Term Two. If everyone continues to play their part without being asked, we will get through the next few weeks 
successfully together. I would finally urge you all to remain upbeat and provide an atmosphere of purpose and calm 
for our students, and each other. We all need it now. 
 
Best regards to you all, and please keep safe and well. 

Peter Corkill 

PRINCIPAL 


